The Alabama Real Estate Appraisers Board met via teleconference on Thursday, September 16, 2021.  Chairman Roger Ball called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  Mark Haller opened the meeting with prayer and Chad Anderson led the members in the pledge of allegiance.  Board members and guests were identified. Present for the meeting were Chairman Roger Ball, vice chairman Mark Haller, Rick Pettey, Melanie Housh, Penni McClammy, Chad Anderson, Billy Cotter, Robert Butler and Drew Watson.  The minutes of the July 15, 2021 meeting were approved by unanimous vote.  Ms. Conway announced there is no litigation report.  Ms. McClammy gave the legislative committee report that a special session is being discussed for November.  By unanimous vote, except for Drew Watson who abstained from voting, the Board approved four experience log reviews and deferred four reviews for submission of appraisal reports, two applications for Certified Residential licenses were approved and one was deferred, three applications for certified general licenses were approved and six Mentor applications were approved. There were no applications presented for Trainee, State Registered or Licensed Real Property appraiser licenses.  Mr. Pettey gave the Finance Report which was approved by unanimous vote of the Board.  Mrs. Brooks presented the Education Committee agenda which was approved by unanimous vote of the Board.  Ms. Conway presented discipline reports and the Discipline Committee reports.  The Board approved the Discipline Committee recommendations and report.  The Board reviewed negotiated settlements and approved the same with one dissenting vote.  There was a discussion on how the Board determined appropriate discipline in cases.  Mr. Ball appointed a committee to consider changes to the current Mentor/Trainee policy.  Chad Anderson will chair the committee with Billy Cotter and Robert Butler as additional committee members.  Drew Watson asked the Board to be aware of the practice of client ghosting and for the board to study and consider adopting policy that the Ohio Real Estate Appraisers Board is considering.
